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FTAA – NEGOTIATION GROUP ON AGRICULTURE

JAMAICA

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE REQUIREMENTS IN THE AREA OF 

SANITARY AND PHYTOSANITARY MEASURES

Among the countries of the Free Trade Area of the Americas (FTAA) there are many disparities with respect to the ability or inability of a country to comply with the WTO/SPS Agreement. Jamaica, for example, is deficient in several areas and would need assistance from the more developed countries in the hemisphere to upgrade and modernize its laws, institutions, practices, personnel, etc. in order to comply with the WTO Agreement.

In the first instance it might be necessary to recruit a consultant who would be required to conduct a general assessment of our capabilities to implement the WTO Agreement and to make specific recommendations concerning a programme to modernize and upgrade the existing legislation and institutions concerned.

Some specific areas of deficiency include: 

1. LEGISLATION

Existing legislations need to be assesses and modified or redrafted to become WTO consistent. 

2. INFRASTRUCTURE

a. Physical

There is need to upgrade the physical infrastructure to provide for adequate and properly equipped offices at the various ports of entry and at other strategic locations across the island. Where practical, these facilities could be shared by those disciplines that come under SPS measures (plant, animal and public health).

Supplies such as computers, vehicles, laboratory equipment and material and basic inspection tools are needed.

b. Human

In order to adequately meet the WTO/SPS requirement there will be need for more persons to be available to cover aspects of the SPS measures that are not at present being carried out but which will become necessary if our SPS measures are to be WTO consistent.

3. UPGRADING OF SUPPORTING AGENCIES

Plant Quarantine Division, Veterinary Services and the Public Health Divisions, are the main institutions that deal with the implementation of SPS measures. These institutions need to be strengthened and to collaborate more in the performance of their functions. In addition Agencies such as the Bodles Research Station, Rural Agricultural Development Authority, Caribbean Agricultural Research Development Institution, Pesticide Control Authority all play an important supporting role in this area and need to be involved meaningfully. 

In addition to upgrading the supporting Agencies, it is necessary to create a centralized food safety institution which would provide effective central coordination in order to overcome the existing fragmentation of responsibilities for public health matters among different agencies. 

4. TRAINING

Ongoing training and recruitment of professional staff in this area is a priority. It is also necessary to involve the private sector in order to sensitize them to the requirements of the WTO Agreement on sanitary and phytosanitary measures. Regional seminars and workshops could assist in achieving this objective. 
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